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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo      #17-1488  
 REGULAR MEETING 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: January 3, 2018 
 
TITLE: A Motion Authorizing Execution of the Second Amendment to the 

Revocable License with Florida Power & Light Company for the 
Temporary Closure of the Public Right-of-Way on Aurelia Place  

 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve a motion authorizing the execution 
of a Second Amendment to the Revocable License with Florida Power & Light Company 
(FPL) for the temporary closure of the public right-of-way on Aurelia Place.   
 
Background 
On February 7, 2017 the City Commission authorized the execution of a Revocable 
License with FPL for a partial right-of-way closure on Aurelia place immediately west of 
Idlewyld Drive.  The closure was needed to facilitate directional bore operations for 
relocating an FPL duct bank under the Intracoastal Waterway.  This relocation was 
required by the Florida Inland Navigation District in advance of their Intracoastal 
Waterway dredging project.  
 
On May 16, 2017, the City Commission authorized the execution of a First Amendment 
to the Revocable License that extended the term by five months to November 15, 2017.   
Subsequently, due to the impacts of Hurricane Irma last September, the City Manager 
granted two 30-day extensions through January 15, 2018.   
 
FPL has recently indicated that they anticipate construction will be completed by the 
spring of 2018 and requested approval of a Second Amendment to the Revocable 
License to extend the term to May 15, 2018. 
 
The limits of the License Area, the traffic detour plan, and all other provisions of the 
original Revocable License will remain the same.  FPL will be required to provide written 
notice to property owners within 300 feet of the construction site to advise them of the 
new completion time. 
 
A copy of the Second Amendment to the Revocable License is attached as Exhibit 1. 
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Resource Impact 
There is no fiscal impact to the City associated with this action. 
 
Strategic Connections 
This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan initiative, included within the 
Business Development Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing: 

 Goal 7: Be a well-positioned City within the global economic and tourism markets 
of the South Florida region, leveraging our airports, port, and rail connections. 

 Objective 2:  Facilitate a responsive and proactive business climate. 
 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan: We are 
Prosperous. 
 
Attachment 
Exhibit 1 – Second Amendment to Revocable License 
 

 
Prepared by:  Dennis Girisgen, P.E., Land Development Manager 
  
Department Director:  Anthony Greg Fajardo, Sustainable Development 


